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On behalf of the Town of Campbell I would like to thank the La County Board for the unanimous approval of the Resolution which was passed last night to help preserve the integrity of the Mt. Simon aquifer. Preserving the Mt. Simon aquifer is imperative to protect this deep-water resource used by municipalities like La Crescent who also draw their water from the Mt. Simon.
I need to clarify that even though the Mt. Simon aquifer has been found to be PFAS free, it contains other concerning compounds like radium, and manganese which can cause significant health impacts. The EPA and Wisconsin Department of Health set strict standards to regulate these compounds in Municipal water systems to provide a high standard of health protection.
Campbell will require a Municipal filtration system like the City of La Crescent to filter these compounds to meet safe Municipal water standards for health safety.

Municipal systems require constant filtration and routine testing to ensure the water continuously meets Wisconsin Municipal Water drinking standards. These are the standards that cities like Onalaska, Eau Claire, and Wausau must maintain to help protect the health of their residents.

Private well owners are not currently afforded that same level of safety in the water they consume.  Wisconsin lacks a ground water standard, which would help protect the health of private well owners in communities like Campbell and Peshtigo.

The Mt. Simon aquifer is currently the only water source in the region known to be PFAS-free. Any attempt to drill into the Mt. Simon aquifer creates an extreme irreversible risk to contaminate this PFAS free lower aquifer. The Mt. Simon aquifer provides water to La Crescent and many other municipalities in Minnesota and Wisconsin.
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